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TEL: (021) 4544750   FAX:(021) 4544750  Email:  office@glasheenboys.com 

Dear Parents & Friends, 
Thank you all for making this another amazing year for Glasheen Boys’ School. Be sure to 
keep in touch with what is going on by checking on our school website, or perhaps you are               
following us on Twitter or Facebook, where you will also get valuable updates. You can check 
the school calendar on our website for all school closures. As our 6th. Class boys prepare for 
moving to secondary school, I would like to wish them continued success  & good health.   
Summer holidays are from Wednesday 29th. June until Tuesday 30th. August 2016.              
                        Mícheál Ó Dálaigh & Staff. 

 NEW PRIMARY LANGUAGE CURRICULUM 

A new Language Curriculum is  
being introduced for Primary 
Schools.  All schools have been 

asked to organise training for staff and taking 
a day (or two half days) to do so.  In                 
order to minimise disruption to families, we  
will do the inservice on the afternoon of 
Wednesday 29th. June and Thursday 30th. 
June. As a result children will get their      
summer holidays on Wednesday 29th. 

 2016/2017 PLACES 
We have very strong demand 

for places for the coming                    
year and we want to be fair 

to everyone.  As we plan                     
ahead, it is very important, if you will 

not be with us next year that you 

inform us immediately, please.  If 
you have friends seeking places, please 

tell them to contact us, without delay. 

TUG OF WAR TITLE 
  Well done to our Tug-of- 
  War Team who won the                   

  interschools title for the 
32nd. consecutive year at Gurranes 
Sports.  Thank you to Mr. T. O’Neill and to 

our tug of war expert, Mr. Nelligan. 

OPEN DAY 
Open Day invitations have                             
been sent out to incoming                               

Junior Infants pupils (2016).                            
We will also be arranging individual or small 
group visits, for those unable to attend the 

appointed afternoon.  

PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION 
A big ‘Thank You’ to our wonderful Parents’ Association for their ongoing work 
and support, throughout the school year. 
 

HOME SCHOOL COMMUNITY LIAISON 
In Glasheen, we are very fortunate to have the services of our Home School Liaison Teacher, 

Mr. Damian Ryan.  Damian has been doing tremendous work since 2007 which has been of huge 

benefit to parents, pupils, staff and all members of our school community. 

As Damian has served the maximum term allowed under Department of Education guidelines, he 

will be returning to his role as a teacher from August 2016. We are hugely grateful to Damian but 

we are delighted to welcome Carol Constant as our incoming H.S.C.L.  Damian and Carol have                       

already started planning together, for the year ahead and we wish them both continued success. 

GOLD RUSH 
  The Gold Rush is due to take place on Friday, 27th. May 2016.  Please be sure  
  to save your coins in the coming weeks, as all classes enjoy the Gold Rush, while  
  also raising valuable fund for our Parents’ Association activities. 
 



 KEEPING IN TOUCH -                       

FACEBOOK/TWITTER 
 For those who have not already                 
‘liked’  liked  our Facebook page (Glasheen 
 Boys) or followed us on Twitter 
(glasheenboys), it is a great way to keep in 
touch with what is going on in the school.

  

YELLOW FLAG 

  Our Yellow Flag was presented in Dublin recently - RTE star,   

  Bressie, was  high in his praise of our boys and their school.  Thanks to                                     
  parents, teachers and boys who travelled and of course to Ms. Ryng, our          
  co-ordinator. 

GREEN SCHOOLS 
Well done to Ms. Costelloe and all of the Green School  

Committee for securing our 5th. Green Flag.  Planning for our  
6th. Green Flag is already underway. 

 

 
 

CRICKET 
Second, Third and Fourth   

Classes from Glasheen Boys’ 

School are playing cricket 

with Jim Doran.  All the boys 

are enjoying cricket, very 

much. 

PORT OF CORK WIN 
A huge ‘Well Done’ to 5th. Class boys from Mr. T. O’Neill’s class who                         
won ‘Best Art Work’ with their amazing entry  in the recent Port of Cork                                         
Competition. 

             6TH. CLASS 
           In the coming weeks, we will be 
      doing the ‘Transition to      
      Secondary School’ Programme, 
      to prepare them for their move 
to secondary.  Their Graduation                         
Ceremony will be on Monday, 27th. 
June 2016. We look forward to                  
celebrating their achievements. 

 

ALL IRELAND QUIZ BOYS 
We are hugely proud of Max, 

Timmy, Brian and Cian for  

representing us, so well this 

year.  Having won the local quiz round, 

they qualified from the Cork Final and 

once again were the leading Cork School 

in the All-Ireland Finals in Dublin. 

 BOARD OF MANAGEMENT REPORT 
A full annual report from the                            
Board of Management will be                                 
issued in late June 2016 and                                  
will be available to view on                                 
school notice boards and our website. 

SIGNING IN/SIGNING OUT 
All parents and visitors are  

reminded to report to the  

School Office.  If parents are  

signing our their sons, they  

must call to the office first.  

 

 

SPRAOI SUMMER CAMP 
Spraoi Summer Camp will take place from 4th. - 8th. and 11th. - 15th. July 2016. 
As places are limited, please book as soon as possible to avoid disappointment. 

 GARDENING 
  Our school gardens are a hive of activity.  The polytunnel and raised beds  
  will have a bumper crop this year.  Flowers are in bloom and everybody is  
  really proud of our school. 

 

GURRANES SPORTS 
Well done to all who attended Gurranes Sports this year, to see Glasheen Boys’                                  

School being crowned ‘Best School’.  All of our athletes did us proud. 

 



MAY / JUNE 2016 (Dates to Remember) 

    Tuesday 24th. May -  Open Afternoon at 1.45 p.m. - 2.45 p.m. (for incoming Junior Infants)  
  

    Friday 27th. May - Gold Rush & Barber Cup (Tennis). 
 
    Tuesday 31st. May - 4th. & 5th. Class Tour  

  
Wednesday 1st. June - Cork City Sports C.I.T. 

 
Friday 3rd, Monday 6th, Tuesday 7th & Wednesday 8th June - School Closed 

  
Thursday 9th. June - Parents’ Association Meeting 

  
Friday 10th. June - School Sports Day - (Weather permitting) 

  
Monday 13th. June - 1st. Class Tour & Hurling By The Lough (4th. Class) 
 
Tuesday 14th. June - 3rd. Class Tour 

  
Wednesday 15th. June - 2nd. Class Tour & Hurling By The Lough Finals (4th. Class) 

  
  Thursday 16th. June - School Reports Issued 

  
Friday 17th. June - Junior Infant & 6th. Class School Tours 

  
Tuesday 21st. June - School Book Lists Issued 

  
Wednesday 22nd. June - Senior Infant School Tour 

 
    Monday 27th. June - 6th. Class Graduation 

  
Tuesday 28th. June - School Tracksuits on sale in school 

  
Wednesday 29th.  June - School Holidays & Classes change 

 
(School Reopens on Tuesday 30th August @ 8.50 a.m.                                                                                                      

 (New Junior Infants start at 10 a.m.) 
 

We are waiting on the Port of Cork to give us a date for the 5th Class Port of Cork Outing. 

ACTIVE SCHOOL WEEK 
Following on from our very successful ‘Friendship Week,’ we recently had our                                   
‘Active School Week’, which saw boys meeting up with friends from other classes.                                       
There were different activities each day, with the boys having lots of healthy exercise.                                  
As an established ‘Active School’, we are delighted that Glasheen Boys’ School has                                   
been invited to share its ‘best practice’ with other schools and with Colleges of Education. 
 

COMMUNION & CONFIRMATION 
Thanks to all who contributed to the                           
Communion & Confirmation 
Ceremonies and the receptions 
For families, afterwards.  Both                                      
occasions were hugely successful. 

SCIATH NA SCOL 
         Well done to our hurlers. Although  
                   in an extremely tough group this  
         year, as always, they did us proud 
and narrowly missed out on  progressing to 
the Finals. 

LENTEN COLLECTION 
3rd. Class boys collected €450 during Lent 2016.  The money is being divided 
among The Children’s Ward CUH, Féileacháin  and Dogs for the Disabled.  
Well done to all involved. 



 

GLASHEEN BOYS’ SCHOOL 
 

 

       SCHOOL CALENDAR  2016 - 2017 
 
 

REOPENING : Tuesday 30th August 2016 
   (New Junior Infants start at 10.00 a.m.) 
 
MID-TERM BREAK : Monday 31st October 2016 to Friday                              
4th November 2016 (Reopening Monday 7th November) 
 
CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS : Closing on Thursday 22nd December 2016 
 
REOPENING : Monday 9th January 2017 
 
MID-TERM BREAK : Closed Thursday 23rd February 2017 & Friday 
24th February 2017  
 
ST. PATRICK’S WEEKEND : Closed Friday 17th March 2017 &                      
Monday 20th March 2017 
 
EASTER HOLIDAYS : Closing on Friday 7th April 2017 
 
REOPENING : Monday 24th April 2017 
 
JUNE MID-TERM : Closed Monday 5th June - Friday 9th June 
(Inclusive) 
 
SUMMER HOLIDAYS : Closing Friday 30th June 2017 

(Details also available in the Calendar section of our Website)  
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